
 

 

  

   

 
Health and Wellbeing Board 12th July 2017 
Report of the Assistant Director of Public Health 
 

For Information Only: Report on Annual Report of the Director of 
Public Health 

Summary 

1. The presentation at Annex 1 gives an overview of the main issues 
that will be highlighted in the Annual Report of the Director of 
Public Health 2016/17.  The slides are for information only. 

Background 

2. Directors of Public Health in England have a statutory duty to 
produce an annual report on the state of health within their 
communities. 

3. The Annual Report is a means by which the Director of Public 
Health can express their role as an independent advocate for the 
health of the population and be a system leader for the 
improvement and protection of health in their community. 

Main/Key Issues to be Considered 

4. The Board are asked to consider the information in the 
presentation at Annex 1. 

Consultation  

5. The report is for information only and therefore no consultation 
has been undertaken. 

Options  

6. There are no specific options for the Board to consider, they are 
asked to note the presentation. 

 



 

Analysis 

7. There are no options to consider and therefore no analysis is 
made. 

Strategic/Operational Plans 

8. The report will link to the strategic plans of the member 
organisations in terms of setting out at a high level the health 
challenges facing the City of York. 

Implications 

9. There are no known implications relating to the recommendations 
in this report. 

Risk Management 

10. There are no known risks associated with the recommendations in 
this report. 

Recommendations 

11. The Board are asked to note the presentation. 

Reason: To give all members of the Board an overview of the 
Annual Report of the Director of Public Health and a shared 
understanding of the issues highlighted. 
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